
 
October 1, 2018 

Mike Bratcher 
New Mexico Energy, Minerals & Natural Resources Oil Conservation Division,  
Environmental Bureau - District 2 
811 S. First St. 
Artesia, NM 882L0 
 

RE: Work Plan 
       Burnett Oil Co., lnc. – Grayburg Jackson San Andreas Unit 0022 Inj. Well 
       UL/L sec. 14 T17S R30E 

 
Mr. Bratcher 
 
The above location is located approximately 2 miles northeast of Loco Hills, New Mexico at UL/L 

sec. 14 T17S R30E (API# 30-015-04148).  The site is located in an area of no known 

groundwater. 

 
On June 4, 2018, a release was discovered a release of 100 barrels of total fluid.  The release 

occurred when a steel injection flowline ruptured, releasing fluid in the pasture approx. 200’ 

North of the Gissler A #18 well location.  The area impacted is 275’x5’-40’ area in the pasture 

and on the pad.  The BLM and the NMOCD were both notified of the release on June 4, 2018 

with the initial C-141 being filed later that same day.   

 
Corrective Action Plan 
 
On June 26, 2018 Burnett Oil Co., Inc. sampled the impacted area, and took the samples to an 

accredited lab for analytical analysis.  To remediate the impacted soil, Burnett Oil Co., Inc. 

enlisted the services of Aspen Grow LLC. to apply Probiotic compounds to the impacted area.   

The probiotics will be applied with fresh water to the impacted area once a week for four 

weeks.  In that time the probiotics and the fresh water will be able to begin remediating the 

hydrocarbons in the impacted area.  The impacted area of will be sampled at the end of the 
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probiotic application.  Pending the results of the analytical, further application could be 

required.  The impacted area will be delineated deeper with the aid of an auger drill. 

 
Following the approval of the plan, Burnett Oil Co., Inc. will begin remediating the impacted 

area to Regulatory standards. 

 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions concerning this remediation plan request. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Johnny Titsworth 
HSE Coordinator 
Burnett Oil Co., Inc.  
P.O. Box 188 / CR 220 North 
Loco Hills, NM 88255 
(432)-425-2891 
Email: jtitsworth@burnettoil.com 


